
 

 

Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
General Counsel-South 
Legal Department 

 One Verizon Place 
Alpharetta, Georgia 30004 
Phone 678-339-5081 
Fax 678-339-8492 
de.oroark@verizon.com 

 
December 3, 2014  
 
 
 
Carlotta S. Stauffer, Commission Clerk  
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850   
 
Re: Docket No.    

Petition for Approval of Interconnection, Resale, Unbundling and Collocation 
Agreement Between Mosaic Networx LLC and Verizon Florida LLC 

 
Dear Ms. Stauffer: 
 
The above-referenced Petition is enclosed for filing.  The agreement consists of a total 
of 160 pages.  Service has been made as indicated on the Certificate of Service.  If 
there are any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (678) 339-5081. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
  
 
 

Dulaney L. O'Roark III  
 
tas  
 
Enclosures  

FPSC Commission Clerk
DOCKET NO. 140231-TP

FPSC Commission Clerk
FILED DEC 03, 2014
DOCUMENT NO. 06565-14
FPSC - COMMISSION CLERK



BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
In re:  Petition for Approval of Interconnection, Resale,) Docket No.   
Unbundling and Collocation Agreement Between  )  Filed: December 3, 2014 
Mosaic Networx LLC and Verizon Florida LLC   )     
__________________________________________ ) 
 

 
PETITION OF VERIZON FLORIDA LLC FOR APPROVAL OF  

INTERCONNECTION, RESALE, UNBUNDLING AND COLLOCATION AGREEMENT 
WITH MOSAIC NETWORX LLC 

 
 Verizon Florida LLC (“Verizon”) files this petition before the Florida Public Service 

Commission (“Commission”) seeking approval of its interconnection, resale, unbundling 

and collocation agreement, attached hereto as Attachment A (the “Agreement”), with 

Mosaic Networx LLC.  In support of its petition, Verizon states: 

 1. The Telecommunications Act of 1996 (the “Act”) requires that any 

“interconnection agreement adopted by negotiation or arbitration shall be submitted for 

approval to the State commission.”  Act, § 252(e).  

 2. Under the Act, interconnection agreements can be rejected by the 

Commission only if it finds that the agreement (or any portion thereof) discriminates 

against a telecommunications carrier not a party to the agreement or if the 

implementation of that agreement is not consistent with the public interest, convenience 

and necessity. 

 3. The Agreement does not discriminate against other similarly situated 

carriers and is also consistent with the public interest, convenience and necessity.    



 WHEREFORE, Verizon respectfully requests that the Commission approve the 

Agreement and that Verizon be granted all other relief proper under the circumstances. 

 Respectfully submitted on December 3, 2014.  

 
 
 
 
 

Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
      One Verizon Place 
      Alpharetta, GA 30004 
      Phone: (678) 339-5081 
      Fax:     (678) 339-8492  
      Email: de.oroark@verizon.com 
 
      Attorney for Verizon Florida LLC 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 
 I HEREBY CERTIFY that copies of the foregoing were sent via overnight mail(*) 

and/or electronic mail(**) on December 3, 2014 to the following: 

Staff Counsel(*) 
Florida Public Service Commission 

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

 
Mosaic Networx LLC(**) 

Attention: Denis McCarthy 
454 Las Gallinas Avenue, Suite 145 

San Rafael, CA 94903 
denis@mosaicnetworx.com 

 
 

 
 
 
       
      Dulaney L. O’Roark III 
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